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1) Interactive quilt:
We had the first two sessions and all seemed to go well (especially the nibbles!) Thank you to all who have attended. I really look forward to watching how the quilt develops.
2) Easter Hoilday Play scheme (
Easter is set out a little differently and I think individual schools have different starting and finishing days, just to keep us on our toes! However we do have activities during the Easter school holidays. The bones of the plans are:
Thursday 10th April (10am to 3pm Day in Sandgate school) £3 per family
Friday 11th April (day trip) Bowling to Morecambe £10 per person bowling
Monday 14th April (10am to 3pm Day in Sandgate school) £3 per family
Thursday 17th April (10am to 3pm Day in Sandgate School) £3 per family
Saturday 19th April (11am to 1pm in Sandgate school) £2 per family
Tuesday 22nd April (10am to 3pm Day in sandgate school) with Joan from Barnardos. £3 per family
Thank you to Cumbria County Council who through Barnardos are contributing to the costs of the Play scheme
3) Children and Families Bill 2013 

The Government is transforming the system for children and young people with special educational needs (SEN), including those who are disabled, so that services consistently support the best outcomes for them. The Bill will extend the SEN system from birth to 25, giving children, young people and their parents greater control and choice in decisions and ensuring needs are properly met. It takes forward the reform programme set out in Support and aspiration: A new approach to special educational needs and disability: Progress and next steps by: 

- replacing statements and learning difficulty assessments with a new birth- to-25 Education, Health and Care Plan, extending rights and protections to young people in further education and training and offering families personal budgets so that they have more control over the support they need; 

- improving cooperation between all the services that support children and their families and particularly requiring local authorities and health authorities to work together; 
- requiring local authorities to involve children, young people and parents in reviewing and developing provision for those with special educational needs and to publish a ‘local offer’ of support. 

4) Sparkles sessions. 
(An activity for families with a child under five years who has an additional need)

Come and enjoy the sensory equipment, craft activities, sing and sign session and refreshments at Kendal Family Drop-In Centre, Stricklandgate House, 92 Stricklandgate, Kendal LA9 4PU on the 1st and the 4th Wednesday of the month from 9.30am to 11.30am (for pre-school children with additional needs)
This terms dates are: 23rd April, 7th May 

5) Autism workshops with Marion Jones

Wednesday 12th February 10am to 2pm. If you missed this workshop on "How to tell your child about their diagnosis” and want the information please get in touch with Shirley.
Dates this term for Marion Jones delivering workshops in the south lakes area are:

Thursday 24th April and 1st May 2014 (run by Marion Jones)

7 to 9.30pm at Brantfield Nursery School, Queens Road, Kendal. Please attend both sessions.
SOCIAL STORIES

· To understand the implications of the ASD learning style on the development of social understanding

· Become familiar with Social Stories as a strategy to support the development of social understanding

To consider how to implement these strategies in your own situation

Proposed future workshops:

PUBERTY AND BEYOND: Thursday 3rd July 2014 in Ulverston 7 to 9.30pm
· To understand the nature of puberty and adolescence 

· To identify the particular difficulties young people with ASDs might experience during  puberty and adolescence 

· To develop a toolbox for supporting a young person with an ASD during these stages of development

OBSESSIONS, REPETITIVE BEHAVIOURS AND ROUTINES: Thursday 10th July 2014 in Ulverston 7pm to 9.30pm
· To look at the significance of repetitive behaviours in autism

· To explore the patterns of obsessions, repetitive behaviours and routines

· To understand the functions of these behaviours

· to identify strategies for coping with these behaviours
“What Now” course: 

We are due to run one after Easter. If you want the information please contact me as soon as possible. (Starting Friday April 25th)
What now is a programme for parents of children with autistic spectrum disorders.

Aims of the Programme:

· To provide support and information

· To help develop an understanding of your child and how they see the world.

· To share tips and strategies. 

Who is it for?

The programme is for families of a school age child with a diagnosis of autistic spectrum disorder.  Two parents (or carers) from each family may attend the eight-session programme.

…………………………………………………………………………..

6) Autism friendly screenings in Workington.

Plaza Cinema - Workington will have a regular autism friendly screening every three weeks usually on a Sunday morning.  See below for details:

Sunday 27th April 10.50am - Monsters University 2D

Sunday 18th May 10.50am - Free Birds

Tickets for all of these shows on sale now. For more information the Contact details are www.workington-plaza.co.uk. Charlotte Kennedy, Marketing Manager, Graves (Cumberland) Ltd, 8 Falcon Place, Workington, CA14 2EX, Tel: 01900 64791

…………………………………………………………………………

7) World Autism awareness day and month
Did you know 2nd April was World Autism Awareness day and that April is World Autism Awareness month?  We can all help to raise awareness and support?

World Autism Day is a day sanctioned by the United Nations and is honoured around the world, there are many ways to raise awareness and show your support:- Onesie Wednesday and Light it up Blue which was why I (and others) was out and about in a blue star print Onesie!

"Onesie Wednesday was created to encourage people in England, Wales and Northern Ireland to show their support for anyone on the autistic spectrum. By wearing a onesie or your pyjamas you’re saying – "it’s alright to be different". Which is just what we believe." NAS 2014
The National Autistic Society wanted as many schools and workplaces as possible to have a Onesie Wednesday on 2nd April.

Light It Up Blue is a unique annual global initiative that kicks-off Autism Awareness Month and helps raise awareness about autism. In honour of this historic day, many iconic landmarks, hotels, sporting venues, concert halls, museums, bridges and retail stores are among the hundreds of thousands of homes and communities that take part to Light it up Blue. For more ideas on how to support this campaign go the Autism Speaks Website.

http://liub.autismspeaks.org/welcome

If you decide to help raise awareness it would be great if you could let us know, we can help let others know of any events.

Autism is a lifelong developmental disability that affects how a person communicates with, and relates to, other people. It also affects how they make sense of the world around them. People with autism have said that the world, to them, is a mass of people, places and events which they struggle to make sense of, and which can cause them considerable anxiety. 

To learn more about autism go to www.autism.org or you could watch a film in which Rosie tells the world what autism is and what it’s like to live with it https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ejpWWP1HNGQ 

Gay Eastoe is an adult with Asperger Syndrome who was not diagnosed until adulthood.  As a consequence of this she had to teach herself the “Rules”.  She says: “Much can be achieved but you have to want to achieve and be very focused”.  Gay is co-chair of the Cumbria Autism Partnership Board and gives presentations about living with autism.  She is married with four children and is a keen runner, swimmer, cyclist and walker.  She also likes to learn so has two B.Sc, a PhD, a B.A and is currently finishing off her 5th degree.  Gay wrote the following poem to try and explain the challenges she experiences with eye contact.

Eyes by Gay Eastoe
It is the eyes, which hold the key

They are a real fear for me

Looking into a head is really, what I dread!

Eyes – staring, peering, gaping, judging!

But where to look – how perplexing!

Over the shoulder and far away

Perhaps a view with unfocused eyes

Or a quick little peep – then eyes to the floor

What to do is the question

But where to find a suggestion

People do not understand the predicament of the eyes

If I do then what a dilemma

My speech is stammered, garbled and blurred

Words are mixed up – in the wrong order and slurred

Drunken and disordered is how I sound

But no this is AUTISM – how profound!

Sometimes I have no words

My mind is blank I have to think

What to do is a problem

I search my brain but often in vain

The words don’t appear – as I fear

Feeling a fool, I want to vanish

So stressed and agitated, I stand banished

No one to help – no understanding

So feeling alone, with head bowed

Eyes to the ground

I move forlornly from the crowd

Sad I am close to tears

I contemplate past years

There must be a way

To break the spell

To let all be well

 Perhaps, just perhaps one day……………….!

8) Sleep Service (with Cerebra)
In response to the Sleep Workshop we ran in February he is alittle information for those who missed the session. 

We have a team of sleep practitioners covering parts of the UK who can offer help and advice on sleep issues, some of which  include settling problems, difficulty sleeping alone and early rising.

If it is possible, a sleep practitioner will come out and visit you, or you will be invited to attend a local sleep clinic. If this is not possible, support will be given over the phone or sometimes via e-mail or by post, if this is your preferred method of contact.

In order for us to determine the cause/reason for the sleep problems your child is experiencing, please fill in the contact form. We will then send out a sleep pack for you to fill in which includes a sleep questionnaire and diary.

The following videos may provide you with some support when dealing with sleep problems with children. Please click on the link below to access the video.

Night waking
A good sleep routine
Early rising
Encouraging your child to sleep alone (Part 1 of 2)
Encouraging your child to sleep alone (Part 2 of 2)
If you just have a question/query, then you can contact our sleep assistant on 01267 244210 or e-mail us at sleep@cerebra.org.uk and the team will endeavour to respond to your enquiry as soon as we can.

9) Bespoke Handmade Weighted Therapy Products & sensory items
“A Stitch different” is a local community Interest company who make up weighted blankets and vests to order. It doesn’t have to cost a fortune. For more information ring 07525494205
10) At Lancaster Magazine

There is an article about the Support group for families with a child with Down Syndrome in "at Lancaster" magazine.  This is the free glossy magazine that you can pick up in certain shops in Lancaster. There are some on a stand near/in Boots Lancaster and quite a few other stores as well so look out for the April copy & pick one up.  

Meeting scheduled for Saturday 10-12 at Appletree Children's Centre & the AGM Monday at Heather's House. For more details please contact Liz on lancasterdsgroup@hotmail.co.uk; 
…………………………………………………………………………….

My sincere apologies if the information has changed during compiling and sending out this newsletter. We strive to make sure the information is correct but sometimes due to unforeseen circumstances we get caught out.

Warm wishes 
Shirley

For more information or to make a booking for any activities run by the Kendal family Drop In Centre above please contact: 

shirley-gilpin@sky.com or 07795346632
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